St. Jarlath’s P.S. Blackwatertown

Homework policy

Some ideas to help your child’s learning

Why have homework?

Homework is a way of:

· Helping your child think about what they have done and what they have learned in the classroom

· Involving parents in their child’s studies

· Helping your child to develop good ways of working.

However, against this must be balanced each child’s needs for play and for pursuing hobbies.  It is therefore suggested that the time spent on homework should be:

· P1 – P4: 
15 – 30 minutes

· P5 – P7:
30 – 60 minutes.

In general homework will be given Monday – Thursday, with no written homework at the weekend.  However, children will still be encouraged to read over the weekend.

P1 to P3 will be given a homework pack on a Monday which can be worked through during the week and returned to school on Friday. In this way parents can decide when is the best time of the day/week in which to complete the activities.

A child who does not complete their homework in full will be given the homework again during a morning break/ next night.  A child who brings a note in from a parent/guardian explaining the reason for incomplete homework will not be expected to complete it during the morning break.

Parents will be informed if there is a persistent failure to complete homework.

How can I help my child with his/her homework?

There is no point in undertaking homework unless it is completed to an acceptable standard.  This should be similar to that which is acceptable in school.  Thus, try to ensure that:

· Homework is not left until late in the evening

· The television is turned off so that your child can concentrate on his/her homework

· A quiet place is provided for your child

What else can I do?

To help your child learn you could:

· Listen to reading and talk about what has been read

· Ask your child spellings and encourage them to write the spellings down

· Check written work to ensure that the task has been completed accurately

· It would be appreciated if you would be good enough to sign completed homework either in the homework book or homework diary.

And finally:

· We would encourage all parents to help children with their homework but not do it for them
· It is important that parents spend time with their child while they do their work
· If your child takes significantly longer to complete homework than the time suggested, parents should talk with the child’s class teacher to discuss how best to help.
· And remember, time spent by parents explaining, encouraging, listening, talking and reading to their children, is time well spent.
Acceptance of admission to the school implies the parents’ acceptance of the school’s Homework Policy
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